
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This week’s certificates were  
awarded to children for: For excellent  
playground/lunchtime behaviour. 
EYFS: For being thoughtful and looking  
out for others. 
Class 1: Mila and Freya 
Class 2: Amelia and Alana 
Class 3: Elliot and John 
Class 4: George and Oliver 
Class 5: Rae and Joseff 
Class 6: Cara and Harley 
Class 7: Daniel and Annie 
Class 8: Jasmine and Lewis 

Class 9: Isaac and Olivia 
Class 10: Thea and Harry 
Class 11: Cecilia and Sofia 
Class 12: Emily and Jack 
Class 13: Youngeun and Jessica 
Class 14: Darcey and Erika 
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Thank you to everyone who attended our teacher/family consultation meetings this week, either in person or 
virtually.  I hope you’ve all gone away with a good level of understanding of your children’s experiences in school 
and just how they are doing; working in partnership between school and home is always what we aim for and 
please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you have any further questions.  A big thank you to teachers and school 
staff who prepared for and engaged in these meetings and worked collaboratively to engage the children in 
activities to facilitate those meetings that took place during the school afternoon. 
We are now excitedly preparing for and anticipating our Christmas events and, again, look forward to seeing 
many of you celebrating with us over the next few weeks.  Please see Breakfast with Santa & Junior Disco 
arrangements too – as always, we don’t want any child missing out on these events for financial reasons – 
please just let me know, in confidence, if this is a concern and we will help out. 
And the child grew and became strong; He was full of wisdom and God’s blessings were upon Him.” (Luke 2:40) 
 

 

School Values Certificate 
 

    
 
Class 1: Freya - Thankfulness 
Class 2: Scarlett - Friendship 

Class 3: Luna - Friendship 
Class 4: Kaleel - Friendship 
Class 5: Mikey - Friendship 
Class 6: Annie - Friendship 
Class 7: Honor - Kindness 

Class 8: Lydia - Kindness 

Class 9: Sebastian - Friendship 
Class 10: Oliver - Thankfulness 
Class 11: Harry - Friendship 
Class 12: Noah - Thankfulness 
Class 13: Harry - Thankfulness 
Class 14: Holly - Friendship 
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EYFS 
This week, we were ‘blown away’ by yet another story involving stormy weather! Our learning 
centred on the story of ‘Percy the Park Keeper - After the Storm’ written by Nick Butterworth. 
This inspired us to learn more about the different types of weather we experience throughout 
the seasons. We even became super weather detectives as we learned the weather symbols 
used on the weather forecast; we were able to say what weather we would expect just by 
looking at the symbols! In maths, we have been practising one more and one less and the 
composition of numbers up to 5. In phonics this week, we have learned the GPCs /z/ /zz/ /qu/ 
and /ch/. Our teachers are so proud of us and can’t believe how well we are applying our 
knowledge of our new digraphs when reading! We also learned the tricky words go, no, 
to and into. This week, we also enjoyed learning our new Collective Worship songs and 
spending time with the Year 6 RE ambassadors. Finally, we had lots of fun in our continuous 
provision; we even put on our own talent show in our Woodland West-End Theatre!  
What a busy and fun-filled week! 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Year 1 
Year 1 have been studying photos of places and deciding whether the places are near to us or far away. 
They were really good at looking for clues! They worked really well in groups to sort their photos under 
'near' or 'far' labels.  

 

 



 

Year 2 
As part of our ‘Animals including humans’ unit, Year 2 investigated the hypothesis that the oldest child 
in the class must be the tallest. We measured different body parts, collated our results and discovered 
that the hypothesis was false.  

 
 

 
 



 

Year 3 
This week Year 3 celebrated Fibonacci day. We used oil pastels to create our own art 
inspired by the Fibonacci spiral.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 

We were delighted to find out that this week we won a competition for our super science 
work. We had submitted some of our work to The Edina Trust and they chose our super 
science, sending us 2 books as a prize! The books are beautiful and we are particularly 
happy as one of them is about skeletons which we are studying in class. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Year 4 
The children came back from collective worship on Wednesday to discover the whole 
classroom was in darkness. As they sat down, we lit a candle and looked at the flame.  We 
discussed how the flame flickered and danced and how the light filled up parts of the 
darkness.  We thought about how the light symbolises Jesus, filling our hearts and minds as 
“The light of the world”.  The children then chose to write a prayer or an acrostic poem on a 
candle.  
We also celebrated Fibonacci day on Thursday and had lots of fun completing Fibonacci 
sequences and making spirals.  Did you know that you can see Fibonacci spirals throughout 
nature?  
Being unkind happens to everyone and sometimes friends can be unkind to each other but 
they don’t realise the consequences of their words and actions. We watched a video of 2 
children that had fallen out and we put ourselves in each child’s place so we could emphasise 
with them.  We then had to write or draw what we thought the children were thinking and 
discuss a resolution.   

 

 

 



 

Year 5 
Year 5 have had a very busy week learning all about orangutans in English, creating their own double page fact 
files and then using their findings to write non-chronological reports. The children have been so invested in 

studying these majestic creatures and learning about the importance of only using sustainable products in order 
to support conservation efforts.  In history, the children have been learning more about the Egyptians and the 

significance of the River Nile. They also got their own ‘mobile phones’ to learn the key vocabulary for the topic! 

They completed their own ‘VocAPPulary’ devices before taking part in our ‘Who Wants to be a Millionaire?’ 
Egyptian vocabulary quiz! Well done, everyone! 

 

 

 



 

Year 6 
Year 6 had a fabulous time creating their own websites all about World War Two! 

 
This week has been Year 6's computing week, they have enjoyed creating their very own 
website! We started the topic with a 'common sense media' internet safety lesson based on 
digital friendships. The children discussed the meaning of a digital friendship and the best way 
to keep safe when having a digital friendship. Well done on your very mature viewpoints and 
ideas, Year 6. 

 
 



 

 
Wonderful Words! 
This week, the children have been learning to use fantastic vocabulary across the curriculum. Can your child 
explain the meaning of their word to you?  
This week’s words: 
 

EYFS 
weather 

Year 1 
conjunction  

Year 2 
Multiple of 10 

 

Year 3 
Fibonacci 

Year 4 
Fibonacci 

Year 5 
amulet   

Year 6. 
persuasive  

 
 

 
Last week, our Votes for Schools topics was ‘Does your school do enough to deal with bullying?’. Last week marked anti-
bullying week, a very important week that is discussed each year in our school. This year the children discussed the 
strategies that we have in our school for dealing with bullying, with a special mention to online safety, something that in 
our current world is very important. The children came up with some fantastic ideas, including a buddying system, and we’ll 
be working to action many of their recommendations.  
When asked to vote on the question – ‘Does your school do enough to deal with bullying?’. 65.7% of our pupils felt that yes 
this compares to 58.5% nationally. A big well done to all of the children on their discussions centred around a very important 
topic.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Hello it is your school council here, Henry and Joseph; we will be discussing what has been going on 
in our school this week. Let’s start off with Wednesday. To start off let’s talk about the Year 5 and 6 
sports hall athletics team who won the city finals to qualify for the Merseyside Finals. It was also the 
lower Juniors had their parents evening. Year six have been practising for the very exciting upcoming 
Christmas Carol concert. Then on Friday we had a good assembly. 
Thank you for reading, 
Henry (year 5 school council) and Joe (year 6 school council) 
 
 



 

 
Online Safety: 

 



 

 

 
We are delighted to let you know that we have arranged two parent/carer workshops with the 
ASD Training Team. The first workshop, on Thursday 8th February will focus on social 
communication. The second workshop, on Thursday 22nd February will focus on 
behaviour. The workshops will take place in the Ark from 9.15am-11.45am. Both sessions 
are to be attended and are primarily for parents/carers with concerns about their child or for 
those awaiting an ASD diagnosis outcome. Parents/carers of children who have already been 
diagnosed with ASD are also welcome to attend, if they feel that they would benefit from the 
support. 
I will include additional information in the newsletter in January and ask for confirmation of 
those attending but, for now, please make a note of the dates, if you are interested.  
Mrs. Rice (SENDCo). 
 
 

Attendance for wb 6th November 2023 

 

Whole school attendance= 95.2% 
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 
 

Food Bank   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Here’s what they’ve asked me to share with you: 
 
Rice Pudding Facts: 

• Rice pudding contains Vitamins B1, B2, D, A & C 

• Rice is a really good source of fibre 

• A serving of rice pudding contains just over 10g of protein 

• Rice pudding contains a low level of fat 

• Carbohydrates are a main feature of rice pudding, giving  

Energy throughout your body  

• Milk is good for your bones 

• Milk puddings contain calcium 
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1 
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2  

Class 
3 
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4 
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5 

Class 
6 

Class 
7 

Class 
8 

Class 
9 

Class 
10 

Class 
11 

Class 
12 

Class 
13 

Class 
14 

96.3% 94.8% 97.3% 99.3% 95.6% 90% 93.6% 94% 98.1% 95.8% 91.6% 94.3% 97% 95.2% 

Our fabulous science ambassadors in Year 6 have been researching 
some specific food items which are particularly requested as donations 
for Food Bank.  Not only have they found out a list of foods and other 
items that are in short supply and particularly welcomed, they have 
further extended their investigative skills to research just why specific 
foods are nutritionally valuable.  
Each week, they will be inviting families to donate specific items for 
us to take to food bank.   
For the next 2 weeks, the children invite you to consider 
donating tins of rice pudding, or similar.  These can be handed 
in at the gate any morning. 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 

 

 
 
A reminder of the options for school dinners: 
 
1. Packed Lunch for Junior Children  
2. Packed Lunch with Fishy Friday for Junior Children 
3. School Dinner 
 
Once you have selected an option, this will need to remain the option for the remainder of the half term. This ensures 
that our kitchen staff are able to order and prepare the correct number of school meals. The cost of a school dinner is 
£2.20 per day and must be paid for weekly in advance. All infant children receive a Universal Free School Meal. 

 

 

 
  



 

Dates for the Diary  
 
Monday 4th December  9.15am -Year 5 Christmas celebration with 

families in school hall 

Tuesday 5th December 9.15am -Year 4 Christmas celebration with 
families in school hall 

Wednesday 6th December 9.15am -Year 3 Christmas celebration with 
families in school hall 

Wednesday 6th December 
 

Year 5 Trip to Museum 

Wednesday 6th December 
 

Year 4 Trip to Eureka 

Thursday 7th December  EYFS Nativity in school hall – Families 
welcome. Time TBC 

Friday 8th December 9.30 am - Year 1 Christmas songs 
performance for families  

Friday 8th December Christmas Jumper Day 
 

Friday 8th December School Santa Dash 
 

Monday 11th December EYFS Breakfast with Santa 
 

Monday 11th December 6.00pm – KS2 Carol Concert led by Year 6 
 

Tuesday 12th December Year 1 Breakfast with Santa 
 

Wednesday 13th December Year 2 Breakfast with Santa 
 

Thursday 14th December Year 2 Nativity for families  
 

Friday 15th December Year 2 Nativity for families  
 

Friday 15th December 
 

EYFS trip to Farmer Ted’s 

Monday 18th December EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 Christmas Party 
Day 

Tuesday 19th December Year 3 and Year 4 Christmas Party Day 
 

Tuesday 19th December Year 2 trip to Story Barn 
 

Tuesday 19th December 
 

KS2 Christmas Dinner 

Wednesday 20th December KS1 Christmas Dinner 
 

Wednesday 20th December KS2 Christmas Disco supported by PTFA – 
further information to follow 

Thursday 21st December  Year 5 and Year 6 Christmas Party Day 
 

Friday 22nd December 
 

Finish for Christmas 1.15pm 

Monday 8th January 
 

New school term starts today. 



 

Wednesday 24th January 
 

C8 LIPA performance. 

Thursday 25th January 
 

C7 LIPA performance. 

Thursday 7th March World Book Day 
 

WC 11th March STEM futures week. 
 

Thursday 14th March Pi day celebration. 
 

Friday 15th March 
 

Red Nose Day 
 

Tuesday 19th March B Tales Easter performance. KS1 AM 
KS2 PM 
 

Monday 25th March to Wednesday 27th March Year 4 residential – Winmarleigh Hall 
 

Thursday 28th March 
 

Finish for hols 1.15pm 

 
Residentials 2024 
 
Thursday 14th March – Friday 15th March 
2024 

Year 2 – 1 night residential to 
Barnstondale. 

Monday 25th March to Wednesday 27th 
March 2024 

Year 4 – 2 night residential to PGL 
Winmarleigh Hall 

Monday 20th May to Wednesday 22nd May 
2024 

Year 6 – 2 night residential to PGL 
Boreatton Park. 

 

 


